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Monday 22nd April 2024 

Dear parents/carers,                           
 

Rainforest Roadshow Visit to Class 4 
 
As part of this term’s topic, the Rainforest Roadshow will be visiting Class 4 on Tuesday 21st May 2024.  

The full-day workshop will bring some of the magic of the tropical rainforest to Class 4. During the day, pupils will 

learn about the different types of rainforest animals as they observe a variety of creatures up close! They will also 

handle a range of authentic rainforest artefacts and listen as our visitor shares their personal experiences of life in 

the rainforest.  

Most of the cost of the visit will be funded by the school. However, we are asking for a voluntary contribution of 

£5.00 to ensure the visit is able to go ahead.   

To give consent and make a voluntary contribution £5 for this event, please do so via the Schoolcomms Payment 

system by Friday 7th June 2024.  If your child is eligible for pupil premium funding, only consent via the app is 
required.  Please be aware if we don’t get enough contributions then the trip will not be viable. 

All school visits go through a very thorough planning process, which involves guidance and approval from a third 

party risk assessment company. Therefore, please be assured that all appropriate control and safety measures 

have been considered to minimise any foreseen risks. 

If you have any questions about the day, please do not hesitate to contact us.  

Kind regards, 
 
Mrs. Byrne and Mrs. Sharp 
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